The regular monthly meeting of the Liberty Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:02 p.m. Present were Alton Wilber, Bill Goodrich, Dave Bailey, Jim Lindsey, Lori Raub, Clifford Reed, Barb Barnhart, Bessie Brobst, Lennie Kalechitz, Doug Sivers, Vince Krisulevicz, Kevin Noonan, Bill Bayne, and Linda Rockwell.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

<u>Public Comments</u> None.

<u>Minutes</u> Bill made a motion to accept the May Meeting Minutes as presented. Alton seconded and Dave voted yes.

Road Report Dave reported the following activities: cleaned sluices on Mill, Cross, Lyon, Upper Rhiney, Lower Rhiney, Cabin, Mucky, Valley View, and Barbour Hill. They graded and rolled the following: Mt. Valley, Smith Drive, Hunsinger, Holy, Stone Crop, Barbour, Bailey, and Howard. Time was also spent on storm cleanup and work is beginning on Valley View.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> Linda noted that the state police fines were not directly deposited on June 1 as the letter stated; therefore a check will probably be forthcoming. Bill noted that legislation may change to charge each person for state police coverage. Dave made a motion to approve the May Treasurer's Report, pay Bill List 06-17, pay any bills which are normally paid during the month, and pay the payroll for June. Bill seconded and Alton voted yes.

Scheduled Public Input None.

Old Business The White Goods and Used Tire Drop Off will be this Saturday, June 3, 2017 from 7 a.m. to 1 p.m.

New Business It was noted that the supervisors met with the insurance agent on Tuesday, May 30 and reviewed the policy. Bill noted that the premium remained about the same as last year. Dave made a motion to pay the DGK Insurance Premium. Bill seconded and Alton voted yes.

Bill Bayne noted that the Park, Grange, and Fire Company are all stopping community events due to lack of help. He suggested getting together to have a picnic to see what could be done and it could be advertised in a newsletter to go out with taxes.

Discussion then ensued regarding the park (do they have a board, etc., what happened to the gas money they received, who owns the park, etc.) It was noted that Erika is currently doing all the booking for the park. The township insurance agent is going to contact Erika regarding park information and will get back to the township with the information.

Alton made a motion to table the newsletter until the July meeting. Bill seconded and Dave voted yes.

It was also suggested that someone could go to the courthouse and check the deed as to ownership of the park.

Belair Lake Issues: Kevin Noonan who lives on North Lake Road and Vince Krisulevicz (a seasonal resident) on South Lake Road were present to state that Mahoney Road is in bad shape—a swamp. Dave stated that when the work is done on Valley View, they are heading over to Mahoney. Bill discussed past issues with the Belair Lake Association. They wanted to know if they donated pipe for the upper end of South Lake Road could the township put it in. Bill stated that Ordinance #23 prohibits the township from doing that. Bill Bayne (a past supervisor) noted that tons of rock have been put in in the past. Alton noted that the township would look into the problems and that in the future they should call to be put on the agenda. Dave will meet with Vince after the meeting to obtain his phone number to set up an appointment.

Barb Barnhart asked what distance PennDot is responsible for. Jim Lindsey (a past supervisor) noted that PennDot is the driving surface only, or 50 feet from center, which would be 25 feet on each side.

Meetings The supervisors coordinated their calendars to attend upcoming meetings.

<u>Correspondence</u> Linda noted that an e-mail from Brian Mattson of Scranton wanted to know under the Right-To-Know Act what building permits, issue date, purpose, estimated cost, parcel address, applicant name and address, contractor name and address for the month of May. After discussion, it was agreed that this was not an official request with letterhead, etc.; therefore, we do not have to respond to it.

<u>Payroll and Check Signing</u> The supervisors signed the checks presented for payment.

Adjournment Alton made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8 p.m. Dave seconded and Bill voted yes.